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	May 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190418003
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
I am a student at the University of Warwick and am conducting research on the effect of inequality and poverty on homicide in the UK.  

I would like to ask whether data on conviction or incarceration rates in general or related to homicides going back to 1960 is available.

Your request has been handled under the FOIA,
I can confirm that the MoJ holds some of the information that you have requested for England and Wales which has been interpreted as a request for those sentenced to immediate custody and information covering the period from 2002 to 2003 can be viewed in the table in the attached annex. 

However, some of the information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you. Historical data on court proceedings from 1960 to 2001 can be accessed via the below links. Data for all offences for convictions, sentences and immediate custody can be viewed within these publications. 
CRIMINAL statistics : England and Wales [1946-1965]
CRIMINAL statistics : England and Wales [1966-1980]
CRIMINAL statistics : England and Wales : supplementary tables [1980-1989]  
CRIMINAL statistics : England and Wales : supplementary tables [1990-1995]  
CRIMINAL statistics : England and Wales : supplementary tables [1996-2001]  

Data for years 2004 to 2006 can be found at the link below. Select the Outcomes by offence data tool. Data for other years to 2014 will also appear (this data is repeated at the next link).

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/criminal-justice-system-statistics-quarterly-december-2014
Data for years 2007 to 2018 can be accessed via the same data tool at the links below. Data for some years will appear in both tools.
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/criminal-justice-system-statistics-quarterly-december-2017
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/criminal-justice-system-statistics-quarterly-december-2018
Information on Scotland and Northern Ireland is a matter for the Scottish Government and the Department of Justice Northern Ireland respectively.  The contact details can be found at the below details for each institution

Scottish Government

E mail ceu@gov.scot
Write to:

General Enquiries 

Scottish Government

St. Andrew's House

Regent Road

Edinburgh

EH1 3DG

Further information can be found at the below link:

https://beta.gov.scot/about/contact-information/how-to-request-information/
Department of Justice Northern Ireland

E-mail: foi@justice-ni.x.gsi.gov.uk
Write to:

Department of Justice

Freedom of Information Team

Information Services Division

Block 2

Knockview Buildings

Ballymiscaw

Stormont

Belfast

BT4 3SL
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